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2018 Board of Directors

Executive Board
Brad Smith- President

Jim Schiller - Vice President
Rich Maison Jr. - Treasurer
Dave Calcaterra - Secretary

Dave Clark - Comptroller
Jason Wiegand– Clerk

Directors
Jim Fleming Lynn Baumgarten
Frank Coppola John Gallagher
Kurt Nowicki Mark Nowicki
Tim Schwark Tony Virga
Dave Zagacki Scott Murray
Ross Cassady Eric Woodhouse
Corinne Skinner   Dave Herschelmann
Lance Koester (Weigh Master)

August 11th & 12th
Bill Maertens 40lb Derby & 
Summer Slam
Belle River Marina - Belle River 
Ontario  
Dinner @ Miller Fuel Dock

August 19th
10th Annual Operation Musk-E-
Meet
Shore Club- St. Clair Shores 

The MOMC Board has approved the 
development of an updated website.  
We look forward to transitioning to a 
site that is much easier to use and 
navigate.  

http://www.shoreclubapartments.com/home.asp
http://www.mucc.org/
http://www.lapperlures.com/
http://www.spankybaits.com/


A Notice from the Board

Monthly Derby Weigh In times are:

9:00 am t0 8:00 pm Saturday / 8:00 am 
to 2:00 pm Sunday    

Awards Presentation 3:00 pm Sunday at 
Tournament Headquarters

Monthly Tournament standings are 
announced on Ch. 80 on the hour and 
updated when Muskie is registered

All CPR #’s must be shown in your 
window

Show Radio courtesy near and during 
announcements



ATTENTION

THIS WILL BE THE LAST WARNING WITH NO 
EXCEPTIONS

CUT OFF TIME TO JOIN A MONTHLY 
TOURNAMENT WILL BE 6PM ON FRIDAY 
PRIOR TO THE TOURNAMENT 

We had way too many late sign-ups.  Please 
understand it takes man hours to compile the 
lists so the weigh master has proper 
accounting for all participants.  Our Treasurer, 
Secretary, Book keepers, and Board members 
will not except late entries going forward.  DO 
NOT PUT THEM IN A BAD SITUATION where 
they have to deny you or bend our club rules.  
This includes signing up on PayPal!  If you do 
sign up on PayPal after 6pm, there is a good 
chance your entry will not be excepted and 
your big fish will NOT count!



FIGHT AGAINST SPEARING
Thank you Spencer Berman, Muskies Inc, and LSC Charter 
Captains for meeting with the NRC at Lansing Community 
College on June 14th.  The NRC was presented our stance and 
the ecological impacts of a spearing season on a naturally 
reproducing lake.  

We had the backing of the DNR fisheries division.  This can and 
often changes the proposals when the biologists are on our 
side.  We can not expect any other groups to be on our side.  
We did have good talks with all of the biologists that were 
present at the conversation and coffee meeting.  We think 
everyone in the room understood that killing a fish on the DO 
NOT EAT DNR list makes little sense.  



23rd Annual MOMC Charity Derby

The 23rd Annual MOMC Charity Derby is in the books.  Tuesday June 19th proved to be the right 
day for 39 boats to hit Lake St Clair to raise money and awareness for the Grosse Pointe Harper 
Woods Community Chapter of Special Olympics and Sports Inc.  A cold front blew in Monday 
night with some north east winds, but that did not deter our fisherman, business sponsors, and 
Olympians.  The MOMC, GPYC, DAC, DYC, and LC came together as the premier boating and 
fishing clubs in Metro Detroit to bring the business community and our local chapter together to 
see who could land one of Lake St Clair’s most sought after game fish, the Muskellunge.  We had 
some great action and a lot of fun as the winds calmed to a perfect fishing day.

We do want to thank our prime sponsors Eric Woodhouse and Ameriprise financial,  Roy O’Brien 
Ford, and White Glove Workshops.  We had many more boat sponsors and raffle sponsors that 
supported this event.  We listed these sponsors on the following pages.  A special Thank you to 
Tricia and Pretty Hunter who donated women’s gifts to all of our ladies at our local chapter.  
Delaware Funds and Pepperoni Grille for he Captain’s Dinner.  Alger Funds for their donation to 
dinner costs.  We thank all of them for their donations and dedication to this cause.  

We could not have put together this event without the help of the committee and the MOMC 
Board of Directors.  Thank you Eric Woodhouse, Vince Brennan, Dale Hoelfeldt, Bill Schraeder, 
Ashley from the DAC, Barb from the GPYC, Alex the GPYC Harbor Master, Mark Kujawski and 
Chris Beck from Sports Inc for organizing this event.  Thank you MOMC President Brad Smith, Jim 
Schiller and Tim Schwark for Raffles, Dave Clark, Lenny Baumgarten, Rich Maison, Dave 
Herschelmann, and Tony Virga.

The awards banquet was the extravaganza of the night.   We gave away a smoker, Costa 
Sunglasses, and gas cards from Tom’s Gas Dock at Miller Marina.  We gave out a ship to shore 
from Mike’s Marine and a gift card to Personalized Marine Maintenance.  We raffled off a Yeti of 
cheer from Nautical Liquor and Goodfella’s Lounge.   We had a lucky winner of a 450 Bushmaster 
from Ruger and  Golden Rod Give away of a 55” Smart TV.  We had 2 packs of steaks from 
Wolverine Packing.  Our general raffle table was loaded with prizes for all outdoor enthusiasts 
including donations from Ziggie Baits, Lapper Lures, and Charlie Brown Baits.  Two Trucket
Buckets loaded with Detroit River Outdoors gear made 2 fishermen very happy.   Not many 
people went home empty handed.  

The stars of the night were our Olympians.  We had 6 participating on the fishing side and 25 
Olympians, family and friends for dinner.  Steven Kujawski, the Special Olympics record Muskie 
holder, gave a heart warming speech and thanked the crowd.  We celebrated Chloe Fox and her 



trip to Austria for the 2017 Winter Special Olympics Games.  We had the pleasure to announce 
Laura Casey’s trip to the 50th Anniversary Special Olympics Games in 2018.  Phillip Rhodes was 
smiling the entire time and Ronny Alfred was stoked about his 26lb Tiger Muskie!  Our 
Olympians and friends at the local chapter were all very appreciative of all the hard work that 
went into this event.

The MOMC thanks all the people, businesses, and clubs that made this event a success.  We 
exceeded our $10,000 pledge and will be happy to donate it for the next fishing, boating, 
basketball, racing, softball and tennis event our team is a part of.  

The winners of the 2018 Charity Derby were:

1st Place 52 5/8” Whopper Stopper Captain Matt “Catfish” Firestein

Angler Don June – Detroit Fire Department

2nd Place 52 ½” La Bella Vita Captain Paul Carabelli

Angler Hugh Cairns DYC Rod and Gun Club

3rd Place 50 ½” Medicine Man Captain Ed Pascua

Angler Natalie Bauer Pretty Hunter 

Angler of the Year

Steven Kujawski and Laura Casey 49” aboard Mardi Gras

Ronny Alfred 26lb Tiger Muskie aboard Mary Megan

Nice Fish DFD and Whopper Stopper!



2nd Place DYC Rod and GUN

3rd Place Pretty Hunter

A great catch by Ronny 
Alford!  26lb Tiger 
Muskie



Steven Kujawski showing 
off his prize catch!

Laura Casey and Capt Dale 
posing with a great 49” muskie

Double header for Steven 
and Judge Callahan!



Thank you to the 2018 MOMC Charity 
Derby Boat Sponsors 

Magna 

Pretty Hunter 

Ameriprise Financial 

United Healthcare 

Northern Concrete Pipe 

Millrights Local 1102 

EPIC/AAM 

Mac & Mac 

Lena Rose 

Friends of the Duck 

Dave Legwand 

Formula One Toole & 

Engineering CR Concrete 

Complete Prototype Services 

Metro Environmental 

Kimastle Corp 

Rival Insulation LLC 

US Auto 

Detroit Fire Department 

Dan Acciavatti 

Western Mechanical  

Jim Budzeak 

Solaris Power Services  

Jason Wiegand 

A OK Plumbing 

Boys of Grosse Pointe North 

Dean Weaver Truckit Bucket 

Miller Marina Fuel Dock 

Brad Mikolajczyk 

Michael Gumbko  

Kurt Hielscher  

Will Wade 

 Bill Gorski 

Dynics and McNaughton-

McKay 

DYC Rod & Gun Team 

Eoterra Travel, LLC 

Cytacki Vigliotti Crew 

Jim Callahan 

Andy Tabaczuk 

2018 Boat Sponsors



Thank you to the 2018 Charity Derby 
Event Sponsors 

 
Eric Woodhouse and Ameriprise Financial 

Roy O’Brien Ford 

Mike’s Marine 

Personalized Marine Maintenance 

Pepperoni Grille 

Detroit River Outdoors 

Embree Sign Co 

Wolverine Packing Co 

Ziggie 

Charlie Brown 

Lapper Lures 

Pretty Hunter 

Tom’s Gas Dock 

Butter Run Saloon 

Nautical Liquor 

Goodfella’s Lounge 

Delaware Funds 

Alger Funds 

White Glove Workshops 

Trucket Bucket 

2018 Raffle Sponsors

JS Capital



A note from The GP/HW Community Chapter of the 
Special Olympics

Eric and MOMC participants,

Families with special needs mostly stick together given their common bond of 
supporting the loved ones  affected by the variety of issues that make every day ‘normal’ 
living somewhat of a challenge.  We collectively foster an appreciation for life’s simple 
pleasures that ultimately can be obstacles for others.  We treasure the moments that 
can be conquered and approach those we can’t with the realization not all were born 
equal.  We ultimately accept that and view life not of what we can’t do, but what we can 
throughout each individuals own life path. 

And along that path, we are introduced to many surprises and pleasures we would 
normally look over.  The simple things that are taken for granted become monumental 
boundaries, and also rewards.  Through that every day journey we encounter some 
incredible people who although don’t share the same bond as we do, through their 
kindness and support of helping others become part of our family nonetheless.

I want to personally thank you, MOMC and all those who participate in and support the 
incredible work you do.  I know on the surface this is a fishing derby enjoyed by those 
with a true passion and appreciation for fishing.  But in reality, it is so much more than 
that for those who for even throwing a line out in the water is another challenge or 
opportunity not readily afforded to them.  To be a part of an event and witness a ‘ bunch 
of fisherman’ express their support in the way you do and provide the athletes and their 
families such a wonderful and memorable experience while offering the opportunity to 
make life just a little bit better for all our group is one of the greatest moments, I as the 
president of GP/HW Community Special Olympics have participated in.

Your financial contribution is immeasurable for not only the amount, but more 
importantly the impact it will have in maintaining our local chapters ability to provide the 
opportunities and pleasures that allude many of our families’ kids and adults.  You and 
MOMC are truly members of our family, one which is far richer because of it ! 

We sincerely thank you for everything you do !

Chris Beck





We would like to start a club directory of 
the businesses our club members own and 
classifieds.  This will be a great service to 
provide answers to questions you have, 
services you need, and a name you can 
recognize. We will include Charters, Lure 
makers, Landscapers, home builders, 
electricians, boat repair, marinas, ETC.  If 
you would like your service listed or a 
classified ad, please send your information 
to Woody at murdoc9595@comcast.net 

Michigan Corner

NRC Recap, Minus CWD

By Ian FitzGerald, MUCC Policy Intern

This recap includes everything that MUCC felt was relevant at the 
NRC meeting last Thursday except for the topic of CWD. A more 
intensive and thorough release will include MUCC’s take on the CWD 
proposal and what the organization likes or would like changed.

Bobcat regulations, squirrel season changes and financial updates 
were all on the agenda at Thursday’s Natural Resources Commission 
meeting.

A decision was made by the commission to reduce 
the bobcat limit to one, with the exception of private landowners in 
the Upper Peninsula being allotted a bag limit of two.

The commission also took action on regulating the 
fisher and marten season to 10 days. There is also a combined bag 
limit of two for fishers and martens with an individual license, of which 
no more than one may be a fisher. The commission also extended 
squirrel season to include the whole month of March. The new 
squirrel season is now from September 15-March 31.

The DNR Fisheries Chief Jim Dexter presented a 2018 
fiscal year budget of $30.6 million before the Policy Committee on 
Finance and Administration. About 65 percent of the budget is for 
fisheries resources management, and 32 percent is going towards the 
fish production at hatcheries. Jim Francis from the fisheries division 
spoke about a proposal to allow muskellunge spearing on Lake St. 
Clair. The department has recommended not to go through with the 
proposal over concerns with a decline in muskellunge population and 
catch rates.

The DNR Wildlife Chief Russ Mason highlighted their 
budget of $50.5 million for fiscal year 2018. In 2017, $3.5 million was 
put towards disease management. There will be an increase to $4.2 
million for disease management in the 2018 fiscal year. There is a 
breakdown of 70 percent going towards chronic wasting disease, and 
30 percent towards bovine tuberculosis. Erik Eklund outlined the 2019 
DNR budget before the committee, which has been approved through 
the legislature and is awaiting the governor’s signature.

The Michigan State Parks Advisory Committee got an 
update on the Belle Isle Strategic Management Plan. Belle Isle State 
Park has the most visitors of any state park in the nation — totaling 
about 4.2 million annual visitors. Total investments over the last three 
years to improve the satisfaction of those visitors has equaled about 
$48 million. Looking forward, there are many construction projects to 
be completed or currently underway at a cost of over $6 million, with 
much of the funding coming grants. These projects include storm drain 
repair, stormwater assessments, Iron Belle trail design, picnic areas, 
and a boating access site assessment, as well as invasive species 
control.

Oakland County is working with the DNR to create 
an off-road vehicle park near the Mt. Holly Ski and Snowboard Resort. 
This park would entail 130 acres of trails that was a prior gravel mining 
pit. The land that was acquired by the state in 2014 has a few more 
changes to undergo, and Oakland County hopes to have it ready by 
July of next year.

CLUB Notes
Please be advised, the club’s address is:

21817 Bon Heur St.

St Clair Shores, MI 48081

Please email pictures and label them to be 
included in yearbook (name, boat, size of 
fish) DIRECTOR@LSCMOMC.COM

We will have all store inventory on sale at 
the next meeting.  We will be selling new 
MOMC gear! 

Update your email address with us so you 
get a newsletter by emailing 
DIRECTOR@LSCMOMC.COM

PLEASE CONTACT A DIRECTOR IF YOU HAVE 
NEWS TO SHARE OR EMAIL 
MURDOC9595@COMCAST.NET

Members with Guests must notify a MOMC 
board member (President, VP Secretary, 
Treasurer or weigh master) or Registered on 
PayPal should be paid (if possible) before 
8:00 a.m Saturday for the monthly derby.

You can follow club activities, standings, and 
photos on the Michigan Ontario Muskie 
Club Facebook page.

** No Minimum Length in CPR **

Please include the number for the 
weekend and 2017 in your picture.  No 
transfer of fish from boat to boat for 
measuring purposes.

Join the club online through Paypal

Let um Go, Let um Grow…

mailto:DIRECTOR@LSCMOMC.COM
mailto:DIRECTOR@LSCMOMC.COM
mailto:MURDOC9595@COMCAST.NET


Club Member News

We started the 2018 season with 
204 active members

Thank you to all of our captains who 
helped Keith Jones and the Ray Park 
Foundation.  This is a good group of 
men and women who try to make 
opportunities for young people to 
hunt, fish, and learn wildlife 
management.  

Keep Jack LaTour in your prayers 
after his accident.

Capt Chuck Smith is back on the
water!  Great to hear

Congrats to the Virga Family! Tony’s 
daughter introduced her baby girl to 
Grandpa!  That makes 8 Tony!

Guest members can be added at any 
time to your boat for convenience.  
You must report these guests to a 
board member or the weigh master 
and pay for these guest members at 
the awards dinner on Sunday.  All 
minors are guests of the club and 
cost nothing to bring on your boat.  
They DO NOT have to be related or 
part of your family membership! 

Tournament Corner
Homer LaBlanc Tournament

Well, mother nature sure put a 
jinx on the big fish this weekend!  
No, we didn’t have a cold front, 
but the light wind and high 
humidity sure made it tough to 
find the big ones this weekend.  
We had some great numbers 
reported but the sizes were meek.  
We had a couple old dawgs come 
to the weigh master and an up an 
comer weigh in.  

Thank you to Shore Club for 
hosting this great tournament 
which honors a man that helped 
put Lake St Clair and muskie
fishing on the map, Homer 
LaBlanc.  Homer is one of our Hall 
of Famers from the MOMC and an 
esteemed bait maker that 
revolutionized trolling for muskie.  
Thank you John Gallagher and the 
MOMC board for organizing the 
fish fry for a great Sunday meal.  

This fishing was buggy and hot.  
The MOMC fleet was tuned and 
ready to find the pigs.  Lake St 
Clair had other ideas…

1st Place Family Tradition 30.50lbs
2nd Place DownTime 30.20lbs
3rd Place 52” 28.3lbs



More from the LaBlanc





Heart Attack: First Aid
We are in the beginning stages of organizing a certified CPR and First Aid class that is American 

Heart Assoc. approved this Spring.  We will keep you abreast of the time and date.  This will 
count for USCG captain requirements and healthcare worker requirements.  

By Mayo Clinic Staff

Someone having a heart attack may experience any or all of the following:

• Uncomfortable pressure, fullness or squeezing pain in the center of the chest

• Discomfort or pain spreading beyond the chest to the shoulders, neck, jaw, teeth, or one or 
both arms, or occasionally upper abdomen

• Shortness of breath

• Lightheadedness, dizziness, fainting

• Sweating

• Nausea

• A heart attack generally causes chest pain for more than 15 minutes, but it can also have 
no symptoms at all. Many people who experience a heart attack have warning signs hours, 
days or weeks in advance.

What to do if you or someone else may be having a heart attack

• Call 911 or your local medical emergency number. Don't ignore or attempt to tough out 
the symptoms of a heart attack for more than five minutes. If you don't have access to 
emergency medical services, have a neighbor or a friend drive you to the nearest hospital. 
Drive yourself only as a last resort, and realize that it places you and others at risk when 
you drive under these circumstances.

• Chew and swallow an aspirin, unless you are allergic to aspirin or have been told by your 
doctor never to take aspirin. But seek emergency help first, such as calling 911.

• Take nitroglycerin, if prescribed. If you think you're having a heart attack and your doctor 
has previously prescribed nitroglycerin for you, take it as directed. Do not take anyone 
else's nitroglycerin, because that could put you in more danger.

• Begin CPR if the person is unconscious. If you're with a person who might be having a 
heart attack and he or she is unconscious, tell the 911 dispatcher or another emergency 
medical specialist. You may be advised to begin cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR). If you 
haven't received CPR training, doctors recommend skipping mouth-to-mouth rescue 
breathing and performing only chest compressions (about 100 per minute). The dispatcher 
can instruct you in the proper procedures until help arrives.

• If an automated external defibrillator (AED) is available and the person is unconscious, 
begin CPR while the device is retrieved and set up. Attach the device and follow 
instructions that will be provided by the AED after it has evaluated the person's condition.

http://www.mayoclinic.org/about-this-site/welcome




Rules and Regulations

Section V 5.2

During the 2 special events, Charity 
Derby and Musk-E-Meet, only. If a fish is 
caught that is eligible for Year End 
recognition and angled by a MOMC guest 
during the event hours, that fish may be 
registered in the captain’s name and will 
be eligible for Year End, Top 5, LRR, or 
Captain’s Open.



MOMC Tales 



2018 - M.O.M.C. Calendar of Events

March 28th General Membership Meeting  - 7:30 pm 

VFW Bruce Post - St. Clair Shores

April 29th 11th Annual MOMC Spring Walleye Classic       

Detroit Yacht Club - Detroit, Michigan                        

Captain's Meeting 6pm April 27th at D.Y.C. 

May 23rd General Membership Meeting - 7:30 pm 

VFW Bruce Post - St. Clair Shores

June 2nd & 3rd Joe LePage Classic

Tom's Gas Dock @ Miller Marina     

June 19th 23rd Annual - Special Olympics Charity Derby

Grosse Pointe Yacht Club  Capt. Meeting 7pm on 18th at G.P.Y.C.

July 14th & 15th Homer Lablanc Muskie Derby

Shore Club Marina SCS

August 11th & 12th Bill Maertens 40lb Derby & Summer Slam

Belle River Marina - Belle River Ontario  

Dinner @ Miller Fuel Dock

August 19th 10th Annual Operation Musk-E-Meet

Shore Club- St. Clair Shores 

September 8th &9th Joe Pierce Memorial Derby

Tom's Gas Dock @ Miller Marina 

General Membership Meeting - 7:30 pm

October 12th Big Dog Captain's meeting 6:00 pm

VFW Bruce Post - St. Clair Shores

October 13th & 14th

John Muliett "Big Dog" and Ken Valley         

Memorial

Weigh-in Belle River and Dinner at Tom's Gas Dock at Miller Marina -

SCS

January 23rd, 2019

General Membership Meeting & election -

7:30PM

VFW Bruce Post - St. Clair Shores

Feb 9th 2019 Annual Awards Banquet

Lakeland Banquet Center - St. Clair Shores

* Tournament location and menu items subject to change by the MOMC Board of Directors



Keep the Lake Clean



CLUB BUSINESS DIRECTORY
THIS IS FOR REFERENCE ONLY. THIS IS NOT A RECOMMENDATION OF USE BY THE MOMC

EMAIL murdoc9595@comcast.net to add your info

BODY SHOPS/Auto Parts
Cass Collision – Brent Wojcik www.casscollision.com (586)-463-3601

US Auto – Brad Horton www.usautosterlingheights.com/ (586)-731-1616 Sterling Hts
(313)-894-1194 Detroit Location

PHARMACY
Bloomfield Pharmacy – Ed Pascua www.bloomfieldpharmacypontiac.com/ (248)-334-7700

FINANCIAL SERVICES
Ameriprise Financial Services, Inc. – Eric Woodhouse, MBA  Associate Vice President Financial Advisor (248)-925-4357

101 W Big Beaver Ste 425 Troy, MI 48084 www.ameripriseadvisors.com/eric.a.woodhouse/

Charter Captains
Fish HeadZ – Joel Piatek www.fishheadz.com/Fish_Headz.html (586)-243-0914 

Heatwave Charters – Craig Miller www.heatwavecharters.com/ (586)-242-1032

Medicine Man Charters – Ed Pascua www.medicinemancharters.com/ (734)-709-2766

Muskie Mania Sportfishing – Mike Pittiglio www.muskiemaniacharters.com/ (586)-260-4068

BigFish Charter Services – Tom Loy www.bigfishes2@gmail.com (810)-580-9252

Fish Predator – Capt Steve Jones www.fishpredator.com (586)-201-0887

Outboard Motor Mechanic
Personalized Marine Maintenance – Bill Schrader http://pmmmarine.com/ (313)-838-8387

Auto Sales and Leasing
Fox Automotive – Doug Felster www.autobyfox.com (248)710-1727

mailto:murdoc9595@comcast.net
http://www.casscollision.com/
http://www.usautosterlingheights.com/
http://www.bloomfieldpharmacypontiac.com/
http://www.ameripriseadvisors.com/eric.a.woodhouse/
http://www.fishheadz.com/Fish_Headz.html
http://www.heatwavecharters.com/
http://www.medicinemancharters.com/
http://www.muskiemaniacharters.com/
http://www.bigfishes2@gmail.com/
http://www.fishpredator.com/
http://pmmmarine.com/
http://www.autobyfox.com/


Classifieds

If  you would like to add a FREE classified contact Eric “Woody” Woodhouse 586- 945-0390 or 
MURDOC9595@comcast.net

Help Wanted:  First Mate, Young or Old! Full or Part Time.  Capt
Steve Jones aboard Predator Cell 586-201-0887 for inquiries 

mailto:MURDOC9595@comcast.net


M.O.M.C.

DIRECTOR@LSCMOMC.COM

M.O.M.C.

DIRECTOR@LSCMOMC.COM

2018 Big Fish Standings
Top 5 Registered Fish

Paul Bennett Rock-It 37.65 LBS
Paul Bennett Rock-It 35.75 LBS

Joey Virga Liquid Sedation 32.25 LBS
Alec Pascua Medicine Man 30.35 LBS

Top 3 Fish Year End Side Bet
Paul Bennett Rock-It 37.65 LBS
Paul Bennett Rock-It 35.75 LBS

Joey Virga Liquid Sedation 32.25 LBS

Captain's Open Side Bet 38# Minimum

Largest Registered Release Side Bet
Paul Bennett Rock-It 37.65 LBS

Catch-Picture-Release (CPR) Length
Paul Bennett 53 ¾”

mailto:director@LSCMOMC.com
mailto:DIRECTOR@LSCMOMC.COM

